
 

 

 MEDINA COMMUNITY POLICE ACADEMY ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
General Meeting 

May 23, 2013 
MINUTES 

www.mcp3a.org 
 
 

Called to order: Co-President Al Kress called the meeting to order at 7:00pm, followed by the 
Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Secretary Report: -   Motion by Karen, seconded by Gil to dispense with the reading of the April 
25, 2013 minutes as distributed by the secretary. All yea vote  
 
Treasurer Report – Current balance is $4568.38 with forty seven (47) dues memberships paid. 
Motion to accept the treasurers report as orally given by Tom seconded by Judy.  All yea vote  
 
Committee Reports: 

Police Specific: Juanita reminded those in attendance that MCPAAA will be participating 
in the Buehler’s hot dog sales on Friday – June 28 – River Styx and Saturday – June 29 – 
Forest Meadows. 10-4. Any/all help is appreciated. 
 
Social Committee:  Summer picnic is set for July 28, 2013 at the home of Diane Snyder – 
8311 Norwalk Road, Litchfield, 44253  Please contact Diane is you are able to attend (330) 
722-4276 and don’t forget to bring a covered dish or a desert to share.  Thank you Diane 
for hosting the summer picnic. 
 
Apparel:  No Report 
 
Web Site:  No Report. 
 
Scales:  Jackie Evvard is chairing this endeavor. Please contact her if you are interested in  
helping, as to any time you can give is welcome.  Hours are: Monday thru Thursday 8a.m. 
to 2p.m. and on Friday’s 8a.m. – 1p.m.  Please notify Jackie before showing up. A reminder 
e-mail will be sent. 
 
Vehicle Maintenance:  Bill McClusky is chairing this event. This program has proved to be 
helpful as many vehicles have been in need to have maintenance work done.  Good job 
guys. 

 
Upcoming Events:   

Concerts on the Square:  Once again we have been asked to help with this popular event 
taking place every Friday evening from 8:30p.m. to 9:30p.m. at Medina Square. If you are 
interested in participating, please contact Bill Roser. A reminder e-mail will be sent. 
 
Question:  Tom Sprouse asked if a reminder e-mail will be sent for all of the upcoming 
events.  Answer:  Yes, so watch your e-mail for further details and reminders. 
 
CERT scenario:  There will be a scenario on June 5

th
.  Please contact one of the following 

for more information, Al Kress, Gill Patterson or Doug McClure. 
 

Old Business:    
First Aid Kits;  It has been decided to table the sale of First Aid Kits to possibly latter part 
of the year. It was suggested that maybe these kits could be sold closer to Christmas.  Per 
Evelyn, she has been told by SUMA Hospital, that they gave out kits during Family A Fair & 
Baby Fair, and will probably do so again during the County Fair. 

 
Adjournment:  Motion to adjourn by Gil seconded by Judy at 7:11 p.m.  All yea vote. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Evelyn Czyz, Secretary 

http://www.mcp3a.org/


 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


